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February 28, 2017 

 

Kathleen Hoover, CPA 

Peer Review Committee Chair 

The Ohio Society of CPAs 

4249 Easton Way, Suite 150 

Columbus, Ohio 43219 

 

Dear Ms. Hoover: 

 

On January 30, 2017, the AICPA Peer Review Board Oversight Task Force accepted the report 

and letter of procedures and observations on the most recent oversight visit for The Ohio Society 

of CPAs, the administering entity for the AICPA Peer Review Program, and the administering 

entity’s response thereto.  A copy of this acknowledgement, the two oversight visit documents, 

and your response have now been posted to the AICPA Peer Review Program website.   

 

The next administering entity oversight visit will be in 2018. 

 

The AICPA Peer Review Board appreciates your cooperation and efforts in making the peer 

review program a success.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Brian Bluhm 

 

Brian Bluhm, CPA, Vice Chair 

Oversight Task Force 

AICPA Peer Review Board 

 

cc: Scott D. Wiley, CAE, President & CEO 

Lisa Brown, Director – Technical Services 

 

Laurel Gron, Manager – Peer Review 

AICPA Peer Review Program 

  











 

 

 
January 6, 2017 
 
Debra Seefeld, Chair 
AICPA Peer Review Board Oversight Task Force 
American Institute of CPAs 
220 Leigh Farm Road 
Durham, NC 27707-8110 
 
Re: Acknowledgment Letter to the Oversight Performed on the Ohio Society of CPAs 
 
Dear Ms. Seefeld: 
 
This letter represents our response to the report and letter of procedures and observations issued in 
connection with the review of the Ohio Society of CPA’s administration of the AICPA Peer Review 
Program (program) performed on October 20 & 21, 2016. The matters discussed herein were brought to the 
attention of all peer review program committee members, administrative staff, and technical reviewer(s). 
In addition, the matters discussed in this letter will be monitored to ensure they are effectively implemented 
as part of our administration of the AICPA Peer Review Program. 
  
The observations to enhance the Ohio Society of CPA’s administration of the program were: 

a) The administering entity should review the guidance issued for reviewer feedback and take the 
appropriate steps to ensure that feedback is issued when necessary 

b) The administering entity should upload reviewer feedback forms to the AICPA’s web-based 
platform within the prescribed timeframe as required. 

c) The administering entity should reinforce the importance of understanding and consistently 
applying guidance contained in periodic Reviewer Alerts by Technical Reviewers and RAB 
members. 
 

The committee recognizes the importance of issuing reviewer feedback when necessary and ensuring that 
the feedback forms are being posted in a timely manner.  The committee also recognizes the importance of 
understanding and consistently applying guidance contained in periodic Reviewer Alerts by Technical 
Reviewers and RAB members.  Therefore, the committee will ensure that these procedures are implemented 
as a regular practice going forward.  
 
We appreciate Mr. Watson’s constructive advice and suggestions. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kathleen M. Hoover, Chair 
OSCPA Peer Review Committee 
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